
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

September 4, 2014 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Tiffany Martin

Jennifer Briggs

Caroline Horne

Cheri Lowe

Absent:

Lauren Reddick

Jill Miles

I. Meeting called to order at 7:48am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The May 1, 2014 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Lindy presented current financials as of September 3, 2014 (see attached).
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Huntingtowne Farms:  Agenda item at the School Board meeting September 9th is to discuss overcrowding at Huntingtowne Farms.  A Huntingtowne Farms group will speak to outline their ideas to alleviate overcrowding and make less segregated.  Ideas include magnet designation, lines redrawn (associated with Starmount reopening in 2015) and merging with BWE to create K-2 / 3-5 schools.
· Invest For Success:  All leaders are asked to make donation by September 18th.
· Back To School Night:  Cheri to video Lindy’s Treasurer portion of video on Monday during committee heads meeting.
· Conflict Of Interest:  Vote taken to approve Ellen’s potential conflict of interest with Proforma (spirit wear) having the BWE account.  Ellen advised Matt takes care of all BWE business.  All in favor.
· Open House:  Tiffany reported Open House went very smoothly.  421 agendas and magazines were sold.  Small tweaks needed for next year.  Tiffany committed to do again next year.
· Sales Tax Increase:  Plan to put information in Timbertalk and communication packets to detail proposed 1/4 cent county sales tax increase to fund approximately $35M for teacher / staff raises.
· Volunteers:  Possibly have a spring sign-up for fall activities.  Better understating of responsibilities needed for each role.  Office volunteers to eventually take care of birthday pencils.  PTA responsibility to staff lunch room monitors?
· Guns:  Plan to put information in Timbertalk discussing how to question families on guns in homes during children’s play dates.
· Standing Rules:  Sterling wants to update 7.4.2 to indicate committee heads will meet monthly.  All in favor.
· Checkers Family Night:  All agreed Checker’s family night would be a good BWE event.
· Fun Day:  Waiting to determine date based on teacher’s poll.  Timing tricky due to heat and testing.
· South Meck Ambassadors:  Ellen to investigate how BWE can utilize South Meck HS junior and senior ambassadors.
· PTA Membership:  Tina Christen will be asked to have all members added into NCPTA website by September 18th.  All committee heads will be reminded that they need to be a PTA member to hold position.
· Coffee:  Sign up needed for executive board to bring coffee to committee head meetings.
· Air Quality:  No new news regarding air quality and testing.  Sterling to contact Mack Davis to determine when testing will be done.
V. Principal’s Report (Caroline)
· Staff:  Rachel Green, PK teacher moving to FL.  Jan Rowe, K teacher taking time off for medical treatment.
· Enrollment:  Numbers are higher than estimated.  We may get additional 2nd grade teacher.  Decision after 10th school day on Monday, September 8th.  Still 8 or 9 students off before we can get additional office person.
· PTA Budget:  Finalized technology budget items (see attached) to include:  25 apple tvs, 40 chrome books, Kindergarten learning center, 1st grade Lakeshore boom box and headphones for grades 1-3.

